



## Agenda

# 5th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

|         |   |           |   |
|---------|---|-----------|---|
| Date    | October 2nd 2025 9:00 – 11:00   | Location  | Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A, Room      |
| Present | Carla Gesell, Alexandra Jurasova,<br>Anastacia Piersma, Eleonora van<br>Koppen, Fabian Que, Johannes<br>Hüttner, Angie-lee Kruize, Vincent<br>Nap | Absent    | Danial Haidar<br>Livni Beck<br>Tom Scheer |
| Guest   |   |           |   |
| Online  | -   | Secretary | Anouchka van Wier                         |

*Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.*

### 1. Opening of the meeting

9:27

### 2. Setting the agenda

### 3. GOV

#### a. Debrief of the pre-meeting - Carla

##### *OR agenda*

1. Update on office housing situation, continuing efforts to avoid using the 10th floor.
2. Quarterly report for Q2
3. Distribution of tasks within department

##### *Our side:*

1. Social safety on campus
2. Elections etiquette message: send ASAP reminding students to remain respectful/constructive; include where to seek help if uncomfortable.
3. Budget (cuts): Monitor student concerns of budget cuts such as potential higher tuition fees (especially for internationals) and cuts to smaller subjects.
4. PPLE attendance issue
5. Kennisclips - Noor: include (awaiting response to previous outreach)
6. Quality of study materials - Fabian to gather more input

Works Council stated they do not need to hear about OER adjustments, so it will be discussed during next OV.

#### b. Planning of the first GOV - Anastacia

- OER compliance — Noor: no agenda item needed; resolved in separate meeting.
- Model OER (central level) — Vince: upcoming changes (e.g., broader language test; removing VU reference for Honours). Mostly minor for now, but more changes may follow.

### 4. Green office meeting - Alexandra

- Johannes attended Green Office meeting.



- Green Office overview: structure & projects; proposal to appoint a faculty ambassador for Law to join O&F meetings.
- Initiatives discussed:
  - Green Commitment
  - UvA Sustainability
  - Request our advice on the policy: request advice of Faculty board on the sustainability policies since white papers run out this year and it is necessary to see if there is any report for the previous period.
  - Furniture waste project.
  - Menza extension to other faculties; explore catering for law events.
  - Food waste collaboration: establish baseline waste figures (first contact).
  - Book fair targeted for second semester.
  - UvA AI (asked Noor): promote sustainability angles; clarify how sustainability is measured within UvA AI. Training phase was most energy-intensive; UvA not part of that. Current focus on responsible use.
  - Support: promote events at Engagement Table; explore financial support where appropriate.
  - Sustainability funds more for O&F
    - Only Central Diversity Office (CDO) has Grassroots Funds.
    - Ask students at the engagement table what they think would be a good idea to spend a sustainability fund on.

COBO: we'll be invited; consider inviting Green Office.

5. **Chairs meeting with the Rector/Chairs training** - *Carla*

- Cross-faculty themes: OER issues, budget cuts, social safety.

6. **Reminder photos Instagram** - *Fabian*

- Instagram reminder — Fabian: per last week's minutes action list, send photo ASAP.
- Low amount of RSVPs of our COBO
- Fabian is going to design the official CoBo invitations
- PR budget note: free hoodies + €1,000 extra for PR materials (external to our budget). Everyone to submit ideas for PR.

7. **Communication!**

Communication norm: share anything relevant to other FSR members in PV.

8. **When2meet photos** - *Carla*

When2meet for photos — completed during meeting; Carla to message absentees.

When2meet for next block meetings — Anouchka to send.

9. **Engagement table exam week** - *Johannes*

- Draft time plan prepared by Johannes: Mon/Tue/Wed confirmed; Friday likely not needed.
- Explore using budget for snacks/baked goods.

10. **Contacts of pc delegates**

- Tax Law list pending (application deadline extended to 5 Oct).
- Alexandra has an existing contacts list.



- Shared Google Doc to be created; invite PC delegates to COBO and optionally to a PV meeting for collaboration visibility.

11. **Vince update**

- Final allocation unknown; funds expected on 24 Oct.

12. **Sweater sizes** - *Johannes*

13. **Other points/questions**

14. **Closing the meeting**

10:35

*In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to [livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com](mailto:livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com).*

**Action-list**

| Who?     | What?                                       | When? |
|----------|---|-------|
| Fabian   | Invite green office for cobo                | ASAP  |
| Everyone | Suggestions for PR materials                | ASAP  |
| Everyone | Send photo and text for Instagram to Fabian | ASAP  |
| Anouchka | Send When2meet for next block meetings      | ASAP  |

